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As I worked to plant a garden this year, I started to think about all the 
knowledge, skills, tools we provide to our clientele on how to prepare 
and preserve their food.  As Extension educators we are a reliable and 
trusted resource to help people have nutritious and tasty food to eat all 
year.  We provide information to assist people to make informed 
choices to live healthy lives and thrive with healthy finances and positive 
relationships, along with preparation for the future and sustainability.  
We spark people’s creativity to solve many problems and enjoy life 
through individual expression with textiles, clothing, home furnishings, 
etc.  With our vast content areas of knowledge, NEAFCS assists us in our continued quest to 
provide reliable, up-to-date, and timely knowledge to our clientele.  I am excited and hopeful that 
we will be able to see one another and learn from each other in Grand Rapids, MI the first week 
of November for our 2021 Annual Session.  I know many interesting and timely Concurrent 
Sessions are planned along with our Showcase of Excellent programming.  See you there!  
 
 


